

Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                          Clerk: Mr G Bould

Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 14th June 2016 at 

Stoke-upon-Tern Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm.

Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr D Moore, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr R Wright, Cllr Mrs S Birchall and 

Cllr P Butter
Clerk: Mr G Bould.
Shropshire Council: Cllr Mrs K Calder

42/16. Welcome, Public Session and Presentation.
Cllr P Waters formally opened the public session and welcomed the thirty local Parishioners in attendance along with the applicant and their agent within the public gallery. A number of points were raised by local Parishioners in terms of the operation of the site, concerns about materials already buried on the site and the fans within one of the buildings. The Chairman at this stage brought in the applicants Agent from E4 Environment to directly respond to the points raised and to bring forward the formal presentation on the application. The Agent tried to reassure Parishioners and members of the Parish Council that the operation proposed was within the existing licence already issued through the Environment Agency and some activities already being carried out at the site are within the existing planning permission already allowed, others are not hence the planning application. The Agent continued to stress that the Company was well run and will continue to operate in an environmental responsible manner. Parishioners consistently raised their concerns with the Agent in terms of noise, odour, traffic and pollution, and then focused their concerns on the asbestos at the site and the dust particles that would stem from the crushing activity to be operated out in the open. One Parishioner an expert researcher in their field questioned directly the technologies being employed by the Company and that they were in there infancy. The medium to long term health of local Parishioners it was argued was potentially being put at risk because of airborne particles from the dust particularly. The Agent and Company Owner stressed that the asbestos was being ‘bulk stored’ within appropriately sealed bags waiting transfer and that they are complying with the licence issued by the Environment Agency. Concerns continued to be raised from Parishioners in terms of the proposed operation. Parishioners also raised that not everyone had received letters from Shropshire in terms of the application, Cllr Mrs K Calder the Shropshire member explained that this had been taken up and Parishioners could also approach the Ombudsman if they felt that Shropshire had failed in terms of administration on this matter. The Chairman then formally closed the public session and thanked local Parishioners, the Applicant and their Agent for their contributions.      
43/16. Apologies for absence: Cllr P Farmer (illness) Cllr Mrs L Dams (work)
44/16.  Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest:  None.

45/16. Planning application 16/01575/FUL- A.R.Richards, Warrant Road, Stoke Heath for   change of use from a potato plant to materials recovery facility
After due discussion by the Parish Council it was moved by Cllr P Waters and seconded by Cllr R Wright and agreed, with four voting in favour, one voting against and two abstentions that the Parish Council is not minded to support the application as it stands because:

1. Traffic movements: The application states 110,362 vehicle movements per annum. Assuming 365 days per annum, less bank holidays = 357 days per annum, so 110,362 / 357 = 309 per day
The stated operating hours 6am - 6pm, 12 hours, so 309 / 12 = 25.75 per hour. On average, this equates to 1 vehicle movement along Warrant Road and the A41 T Junction every 2 minutes which exceeds the previous operation as the activity was seasonal. A traffic condition would also be required in that all traffic approaching and leavening the site should go directly via the A41.
2. Noise and dust: The impact upon the residential area at Dutton Close and leisure amenity at the Maurice Chandler Sports and Leisure Centre within close proximity to the site have not been satisfactory addressed in terms of the particular use of the crusher within the sites open yard and the opportunity taken to place more activity of this nature in a controlled indoor environment. 
3. Public Health: The Parish Council further requests that assurances are given about the health impact on the surrounding population to the site with a commitment to baseline research data and measurements of airborne dust particles.

4. Planning Committee: In view of the public concern about this application the Parish Council requests that the application be considered by committee.

Meeting closed at 9.30p.m. Date of next meeting
Wednesday 22nd June 2016. 

Signed:

Position: Chairman
Date: 22nd June 2016
    
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  

1

